
Superintendent Board Report:           February 25, 2019 

Elem: 

1.  February 7th - First of two Pre-K nights was held.  Fifty families attended. 
2.  February 25th through March 1st is Read Across America Week with many activities slated. 
3.  Family Reading Night will be held February 26th. 
4.  Second Pre-K Night will be held on March 7th. 

HS: 

1. Continuing to Conduct 8th Grade Career Pathways meetings 
2. Working with Guidance on Career Pathways Portfolios 
3. Class of 2022 will have Five Graduation Pathways—Information will be forthcoming 
4. College Boards has changed AP testing—starting 20-21, must sign up for test in Fall 
5. Baccalaureate/Commencement Planning is being finalized 
6. Home2School Executive Board meeting - Feb 27 
7. Winter Sports Breakfast - Mar 1 
8. Act 80 Day - Mar 8 - Modern Teacher PLC 
9. 11th Grade CPR training - Mar 15 
10. Future-Focused Family Festival - Mar 26 
11. Sadie Hawkins Senior High Dance - Mar 29 

Pupil Services: 

Life Skills: 
 
Students have been working in the Cafeteria during breakfast for the past fews weeks.  This 
experience is set up like a real job.  The students have 'shifts' and are earning 'paychecks' based 
on an hourly rate.  (The paychecks are in the form of a direct deposit into a fictitious 
account.)  With the paychecks the students are then learning how to keep track of their 
income/bank amounts on spread sheets simulating a check book.  In addition, they are able to see 
when their shifts differ from week to week because of calling off or picking up extra shifts what 
will happen to the dollar amount.  This has been a great job simulation for the students as there 
are able to see how their time working 'pays off!'  In the upcoming days/weeks the students will 
be spending their earned money to buy items in their classroom that have been purchased as 
incentives for their work experience.   
 
Strive: 
The Mock Trial team has made it to the final rounds!  We are waiting to hear when this will take 
place as it needed to be rescheduled due to weather.   

 



 

Safety: 
1. Emergency buckets are almost complete; waiting for lids; and distribution will be conducted. 

2.  Jr/Sr High School Student ID are all done and will be distributed this week.  
 
3. Mt. Pleasant Twp. PD will be holding training on Feb. 27 from 8-10 am dealing with concealment 
of drugs and other related issues. I plan on attending if possible. 

Athletic: 

Varsity Wrestling:  Aaron McIntire [152 lbs] and Robbie West [195 lbs] represented Fort Cherry 
at regionals this past weekend at IUP.  Both did not advance to states. 
 
WPIALS last weekend Canon Mac 
Robbie West [195] placed 4th  
Aaron McIntire [152] placed 6th  
Jake Tkach [145] placed 8th  
 
Area 4 J.O Wrestling 
Julian Moore 100 lb champ. 
Mitchel Cook  165 lb runner up 
Louis Ryan 155 lb.    3rd place 
Christian Illig  250 lb.  3rd place. 
All will be moving on to the J.O state tournament.  
 
Congrats to the 7th and 8th grade volleyball team.   
The 7th grade team is currently 5-0 and the 8th grade team is 4-1.   
Great job lady Rangers! 
 
Spring sports practice officially starts on Monday March 4th.   
Baseball, Softball, Track and Field, and Boys Tennis.   
 
The winter sports recognition breakfast will be held on Friday March 1st at 8am in the high school 
cafeteria.  

 


